
 

 
 

 

 

 
We had another great turnout at Tuesday’s meeting with all but one member in attendance. We also had 
our guests from Able Australia (Alisha and Carla), our guests from Sign Language Australia (Emma and 
Heather) and some outsiders in David and Sabrina Koister from RC Morialta and past member Licaria 
Scheepers. It was awesome to see such a large Zoom meeting screen in action and was the first time we 
have had to mute all but the talkers due to the larger attendance. 
  
Our guest speakers this week were from Able Australia, an organization we have recently joined with to 
support some individuals go to a DeafBlind camp in the not too distant future (hopefully). So, this was the 
topic of their presentation and wasn’t it amazing to see them present with the help of technology. We had 
Carla up first who signed her part of the presentation and was supported by Emma and Heather from Sign 
Language Australia who interpreted her signing so we could understand what she was saying.  Carla 
described how the camp run by Able Australia has been operational for around 20 years and started for 
people predominantly afflicted with Ushers Syndrome where they see the world through pin pricks. It has 
grown since and today the camp helps support those in the DeafBlind community by allowing them to meet 
and learn from others who share similar struggles, and to learn new skills, whilst having fun and making 
lasting bonds. This camp helps those who are DeafBlind come to terms with their disability and enables them 
to interact with those similarly affected. 
  
Alisha was up next, and she walked us through the typical activities that they get up to on the camps, in 
particular a recent one that was held just before restrictions were brought in at Phillip Island. She described 
how Phillip Island was perfect for Able Australia’s camps due to its size and accessibility for DeafBlind people. 
This camp had people from all over Australia attended with 38 DeafBlind individuals and 2 volunteer support 
staff for each person. It is amazing to hear what sorts of activities they do and from this you can understand 
how it would be so beneficial to the DeafBlind individuals’ growth and confidence…activities like canoeing, 
craft workshops, archery and swimming, not to mention the Saturday night dress up Disco. From the 
slideshow and the way Alisha described the camp it looked and sounded like everyone had an absolute 
blast!! 
  
Thank you for joining or Zoom meeting Carla, Alisha, Emma and Heather, it was awesome to see you guys 
work together to give us that presentation and thank you to David, Sabrina and Licaria for joining us also. 
  

 

 
 

 
 



 

 
 

  
 

 

 
 



 

 
 

Hey, remember we agreed to contribute $10 per meeting, plus a Happy Buck.  That means that most of us 
owe $33 plus a minimum of $3.  Please pay the Club Account with your name and refer to ‘Meetings’ 

Hi Everyone, 
 
OK, we had a couple of glitches and started a bit late this evening, but I really think we started to find our 
mojo there and got better as we went on, so sincere thanks for your patience. And thank you to our special 
guest visitors for stopping by and joining with us; very much appreciated. 
 
You can view the video of our meeting at this 
link: https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/share/yuNnI_Ls31FIeJ391GXPcf4iO73baaa80CRK-
aUExBllIV43Ls2ZZWid6Mkci8tS 
 
One thing you will see on the video is that it jumps around a lot between different speakers, particularly 
Robyn & Graham. That's simply because they were using their phones in hands free "speaker" mode, so one 
phone could hear the other and thought someone was speaking. It was similar with Colin & Pauline. It's not a 
huge issues, but as time goes on we'll need to get used to using our mute buttons when we're not speaking. 
 
A reminder that full details for connecting to our meetings are on the club web 
page http://www.magillrotary.org.au. Scroll down on our home page and you will see the "Meetings go 



 

 
 

Cyber!" link, which also shows in Latest News, or you can just click on this 
link:  http://www.magillrotary.org.au/meetings-go-cyber/   
 

 
• I used to eat a lot of natural foods until I learned that most of us die of natural causes 
• When weeding, the best way to make sure you are removing a weed and a valuable plant it so to pull 

on it. If it comes out of the ground easily, it is a valuable plant 
• The easiest way to find something lost around the house is to buy a replacement 
• Never take life seriously; nobody get out alive anyway 
• There are two kinds of pedestrians; the quick and the dead 
• Life is sexually transmitted 

 
 

 
 

• Every Wed  – RC Morialta Zoom Meeting @ 6.30pm. Anyone interested let me know and I will 
forward the details to join. 

• Thu 23rd – Board Meeting via Zoom @ 6.30pm 
• NYSF Applications Open: 2021 Year 12 Program 

:

 
• 1910 – American author and satirist, Mark Twain, born during the appearance of Halley's Comet, 

dies as the comet returns.  
• 1918 – Notorious German flying ace, Baron Manfred von Richthofen "The Red Baron", shot down 

and killed over France, Canadian pilot Arthur Roy Brown credited with the kill, but the Baron was 
probably brought down by Australian ground fire.  

• 1989 – Student protests in China begin, ultimately leading to the Tiananmen Square massacre. 
  
 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 

President Rotary Club of Magill Sunrise  



 

 
 

 

Greg Schuetze 

 

Colin Hill 

5:30 PM Tuesdays in lieu of 6.50 AM for 7.00am 
The First Three Tuesdays of the Month  

ZOOM in lieu of Campbelltown Memorial Oval, Darley Road, Paradise
 

magill@rotaryclub.org.au

www.magill.rotary.org.au/

www.facebook.com/rotarymagill
 
  



 

 
 

http://www.rotary9520.org/ 

 
 

 

 

 

 

6.30pm Campbelltown Hectorville S & Com Club Daly Oval, Fisher St Hectorville 

6.15pm St Peter’s Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
6.30pm Kent Town The Kent Town Hotel 76 Rundle Street, Kent Town 

7.15am Eastwood Royal Coach 24 Dequetteville Tce, Kent Town (1st 
and 3rd Wednesday then 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays Bocelli Cafe Hutt St.) 
 

1.00pm Norwood    Manto Café Parade, Norwood 2nd and 4th 
Wednesdays at Manto Café1st, 3rd and 5th 
Wednesdays at Kensi Hotel 22 Regent St 

6.30pm Norwood Kensi Hotel 23 Regent St, Kensington 
6.30pm Burnside The Maylands Hotel 67 Phillis St, Maylands 
6.30pm Morialta The Rezz Hotel 20 Hamilton Tce, Newton 

No Meetings
 

 



 

 
 

 
The Object of Rotary is to encourage and foster the ideal of service as a basis of a worthy enterprise and in 

particular to encourage and foster: 
The development of acquaintance as an opportunity for service. 

High ethical standards in business and professions: the recognition of the worthiness of all useful occupations: 
and the dignifying by every Rotarian of their occupation as an opportunity to serve society. 

The application of the ideal service by every Rotarian to their personal, business and community life. 
The advancement of international understanding, goodwill and peace through a world fellowship of business 

and professional people united in the ideal of service. 
 
 

The Four Way Test of the things we think, say or do: 
 

Is it the truth? 
Is it fair to all concerned? 

Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 
Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

 
 

For good food, good fellowship and the opportunity to serve through Rotary we give thanks. 
 
 

 


